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Patterson, Connie

From: Kimberly Howard <kimberly.howard@flyjacksonville.com>
Sent: Wednesday, June 12, 2019 1:02 PM
To: Patterson, Connie; Salem, Soliman; Parola, Helena; ddunkley@jaa.aero
Subject: RE: 2019-367 Conventional Rezoning Review 

EXTERNAL EMAIL: This email originated from a non-COJ email address. Do not click any links or open any attachments 
unless you trust the sender and know the content is safe.  
 

Good afternoon, Connie. 
 
Please forgive this delayed response. As I’m sure you’re aware, the proposed residential development is within the 65 
DNL for Cecil Airport. By FAA’s definition, residential development within this defined noise zone is considered 
incompatible, and airports are tasked with protecting themselves from incompatible adjacent development. While JAA 
encourages compatible adjacent uses such as industrial and commercial activities, the proposed 2019-367 rezoning is 
strongly opposed. 
 
Thank you, 
 
Kimberly 
 
 
Kimberly Howard, CM 
Senior Manager of Planning 
www.flyjacksonville.com 
Phone 904.741.2743 | Mobile 615.479.5564 | Fax 904.741.2224 
14201 Pecan Park Road • Jacksonville • FL • 32218 

 
 

From: Patterson, Connie <ConstanceP@coj.net>  
Sent: Tuesday, June 4, 2019 11:56 AM 
To: Salem, Soliman <Soliman@coj.net>; Parola, Helena <HParola@coj.net>; ddunkley@jaa.aero; Kimberly Howard 
<kimberly.howard@flyjacksonville.com> 
Subject: 2019-367 Conventional Rezoning Review  
 
CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the 
sender and know the content is safe. 

 
Good Afternoon,  
 
The Current Planning Division of the Planning and Development Department would appreciate any 
comments or recommendations that your agency/department may have on the proposed 
development. Please review the attached and e-mail your comments or recommendations to this 
office no later than: Friday, June 7, 2019. 
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Connie Patterson 
City Planner II 
City of Jacksonville I Planning & Development Department  
214 North Hogan Street, Suite 300 
Jacksonville, FL 32202 
(904)255-7822 
 

 
 
Please note that under Florida's very broad public records law, e-mail communication to and from the Jacksonville Aviation 
Authority is subject to public disclosure.  
 


